SPANISH   -  2013-2014
¡Buenos Días y Bienvenidos!

1- Materials to bring to class EVERY DAY 

- Spanish textbook and workbook (if issued). The exact textbook number I gave at the beginning of the 

class needs to be returned at the end or a fine will be issued.
- 3-ring binder. For semester classes this may be one you are already using for another subject. 

- School-issued agenda, pens, pencils, paper
There is no need to purchase a dictionary or any other Spanish materials. Remember to use the glossary at the 
end of your book and at the end of each chapter, or Google Translate App.

We only to reference a word! Not phrase or sentence or paragraph!
2- Homework
The purpose of homework is not to earn a grade but to reinforce and practice what was learned in class. Foreign 
language acquisition requires continual study, repetition, and memorization of new vocabulary and grammar. If no written homework is assigned, then students need to review notes and study in the textbook. A special effort must 
be made at memorizing the vocabulary. If homework was issued and not completed correctly-IF TURNED 
IN ON TIME-it may be redone and points added (in hope of better understanding). If it is late 10% will be 
taken the first day, the second day (and after) 20%. Late points cannot be added back.
3- Absences
It is the students’ responsibility to get make-up work when they return to class. Sixth and seventh grades please 
check online at the school’s website under my name (Weebly account http://dmsclarkespanish.weebly.com).

Eighth grade please check Edmodo. 
Be sure to talk to me when you are back in order to schedule a make-up quiz or test.
4- Classroom policies/Electronic device use (on back/separate paper)
They will be discussed in class, signed and adhered to. Behavior during transitions will also be addressed. 
Discipline issues will be handled in accordance with Daniels’ expectations.

5- Grades
50%   Major assessments (skits (speaking tests), tests, exams, major projects)
40%   Minor assessments (classwork, quizzes, minor projects, group work)
10%   Homework (workbook pages, vocabulary sheets, voice messages)
**Eighth grade students will take an Exit Exam at the end of the year. It is 20% of their final grade. If they pass 

and are recommended they will have the option to start at the level Spanish II as a Freshman and will receive the 
credit for Spanish I. (
Contact me if help is needed. Open door policy for parents and students: dclarke2@wcpss.net. Do not wait until 
you fall behind.

Student’s name





Parent’s signature

__________________________



____________________________
[image: image1.wmf]Please return this form and the Spanish Contract to me by Friday August 30, 2013 signed. 
Looking forward to a year/semester of great accomplishments in Spanish!
Gracias,
Sra. Clarke
